Gamma Chi Alumni Association
Meeting Minutes

August 21, 2011

Stillwater, Oklahoma

Meeting Facilitator: Shane Pate

I. Call to Order

Shane Pate discussed why we gathered to form the association.  

II. Roll Call

The petition to charter was signed by 25 alumni.
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting (Not Applicable)

IV. Officer/Committee Reports (Not Applicable)
V. Old Business (Not Applicable)

VI. New Business

Officer elections were led by Nick Johnson.  The results of the officer elections are as follows: Shane Pate, President; Nick Johnson, Vice President; Brandon Lux, Secretary; Michael Price, Treasurer.

The By-Laws were adopted.  Officer terms were set at 2 years.  The fiscal year will be July 1st to June 30th.

By vote, annual dues were set at $50.
Shane Pate led an open discussion of activities to be held in the 2011-2012 fiscal year.  Ideas that were brought up are as follows:

· March Banquet

· Golf Tournament

· Official Alumni Tailgate

· Horseshoe Tournament

· Beer Pong Tournament

· Happy Hours

· Camping Trips

· Skeet Shoot

· Sporting events (Ex. Day at the ballpark)

· Alumni vs Member Sports

· Welcome back alumni for one football game each year (Old School Gamma Chi Pikes)

· July 30th, 2012 International Convention

Daniel Dillon presented a design for lapel pin/official Association logo.  He will present a few designs to choose from and we will vote at the next meeting.

Shane Pate discussed potential chairmanship involvement opportunities for alumni including:
· Member at Large

· Social Programs

· Public Relations

· Fundraising

· Alumni Awards Committee

· Athletics

· Alumni Advisory Board

Next meeting date is set for Homecoming Football weekend -- October 29, 2011

VII. Announcements

Housing Corporation Report:
Dick Beshear reported that we have $450,000 in 1st mortgages and $150,000 in mortgages with nationals and have been paying on these notes.  He also discussed that the house has a lot of deferred maintenance items.  He emphasized that we need help with a group advisors. He congratulated the undergrad for filling the house and that they will be catching up on rent.
Lee Wilson further clarified some deferred maintenance items, among others included holes in exterior walls of house, exterior paint deterioration, rotting wood casing around windows, etc.  Multiple other houses on campus have been doing multi-million dollar renovations.  To compete in the next 20 years we will need to give the house a face lift.

Undergraduate Report:

Nick Larson stated that they have signed between 49 and 55 pledges and that number of members in house will be 71. The on campus presence of undergrad will be 140-150 members for the upcoming school year, which would put them as one of the largest houses on campus.  The goal is a Smythe Award, and the national fraternity requires an Alumni Advisory Board to be eligible for any awards.  He needs the alumni help with that. The house had a 2.85 GPA and the goal is a 3.0. Some coming ideas include a guest book to sign when Alumni come in. He also indicated they would make a house code available on game days that all Alumni could easily remember to gain access to the house.
VIII. Adjourned

